March 19, 2021

Washington, DC 20548

The Honorable Doug Lamborn
Ranking Member, Subcommittee on Readiness
Committee on Armed Services
House of Representatives

Dear Mr. Lamborn:

Thank you for your letter requesting that the Government Accountability Office review matters relating to the methodology and scoring of the Department of the Air Force's (DAF) decision-making process for the location of the permanent headquarters for U.S. Space Command (USSPACECOM).

Your request has been assigned to Ms. Cathleen A. Berrick, Managing Director, Defense Capabilities and Management and staff are available to begin the work shortly. Ms. Berrick or a member of her team will contact Andrew Braun to discuss the request, your needs, and the engagement objectives, scope, and methodology in accordance with GAO's protocols. As applicable, we will also be in contact with the cognizant Inspector General's office to ensure that we are not duplicating efforts. If an issue arises during this coordination, we will consult with you regarding its resolution.

If you have any questions, please contact [redacted, PII]

Sincerely yours,

Orice Williams Brown Managing Director Congressional Relations

cc: Andrew Braun

Ref: CCAR 21-0506